
 

 

                                  1415 W Melody Ln 
         Building C 
                       Bisbee, Arizona 85603 

            http://cochiselibrary.org  

              520-432-8930 
 
     

 
 

Cochise County Library District 
"Public programs…personal service" 

 
Minutes of the October 18, 2023 meeting of 

The Cochise County Library District Citizen Liaison Council 
 

 
The meeting came to order at 1:01 pm, at the Cochise County Library District in Bisbee. 
 
Members and guests present:  Cinda Combs (Bisbee’s Copper Queen Library); Diane Hilde-
brandt (Huachuca City Library); Abraham Villarreal (Douglas Public Library); Jennifer Davis (Co-
chise County Library District) 
 
Absent:  Benson Public Library, Sierra Vista Public Library, Tombstone City Library, Willcox’s El-
sie S. Hogan Community Library  
 
Attendance was very light due to a conflict with the Arizona Library Association annual confer-
ence.  There was no quorum, so minutes of the April meeting were not approved. 
 
 

Member reports: 
 
Douglas Public Library:  Abe Villarreal shared updates provided by Margaret White, the City Li-
brarian. 
 
Highlights included continued collaboration with Cochise College to provide tutoring help at the 
public library, continued progress on the library’s garden patio, a $2,500 grant from the Legacy 
Foundation to continue the library’s “Healthy Choices @ Your Library” project, Hispanic Herit-
age Month programming, and much more. 
 
See attached narrative for details. 
 
 
Sierra Vista Public Library:  Karly Scarbrough was not able to attend the meeting due to AzLA, 
but provided a brief update from library staff: the book kiosk at the Sierra Vista Mall has been 
very successful, so the library is preparing to add a kiosk in the PX on Fort Huachuca. 
 



 

 

Willcox’s Elsie S. Hogan Community Library:  Michelle Leyvas was not able to attend the meet-
ing but shared updates from the library. 
 
Willcox had a great turnout for summer reading, with as many as 28 attendees at some Thurs-
day programs and 51 people in the audience for an appearance by James the Juggler.  The li-
brary also hosted successful field trips to Reid Park Zoo, the Desert Museum, and the Interna-
tional Wildlife Museum. 
 
The library received a $10,000 Libraries Transforming Communities grant from ALA, and sought 
parent input about how to use the funds.  The library will be creating a dedicated space for chil-
dren on the autism spectrum. 
 
The library’s new Storywalk was completed over the summer. 
 
See attached report for more detail.  
 
 
Huachuca City Library:  Diane Hildebrandt (from the Friends of HCPL) provided updates from 
the Friends of the library, and Abe Villarreal shared library updates prepared by Stephanie Ful-
ton, who was unable to attend. 
 
From the Friends of the Library:   
 
The Friends were happy to install a new Free Book box in Whetstone, provided by the Friends 
of the Library District.  The Friends of HCL have been hosting and maintaining a book box in 
Whetstone for several years. 
 
The Christmas in July raffle was a big success, and upcoming events include the Creepy Candy 
Cruise in lower Huachuca City, a citywide yard sale event on November 4, and the annual Polar 
Express event in December.  Polar Express will include goodie bags for kids, courtesy of the 
Friends of HCL. 
 
The Friends are still working toward official 501c3 nonprofit status.  They are also planning to 
paint the book sale Conex, and have purchased flags to raise the visibility of the book sale. 
 
From the library: 
 
Updates from the library include the addition of a geocache in the library, a successful summer 
reading program, and the addition of library services at the Huachuca City Community Center.  
The library has also received a number of grants including an LSTA grant for Storywalks, a grant 
to continue lending hotspots, and an AZ Rural Health grant to start a diaper bank for Huachuca 
City families. 
 
Stephanie did a presentation about library services for the Spectrum of Childhood Health & 
Wellness Coalition, and highlighted the ways Cochise County Libraries work together as well as 
all the services they offer beyond providing books. 
 



 

 

See the attached report for more good news from HC. 
 
 
Bisbee’s Copper Queen Library:  Cinda Combs shared news and highlights from Bisbee. 
 
The Copper Queen Library has been very busy and has lots of great programs coming up.  Cinda 
brought several flyers to share (attached), along with updates provided by Jason Macoviak. 
 
The library has received a number of grants to provide resources on tough topics, provide 
Health & Wellness Caring Kits for community members in need, and expand the Library of 
Things to include Birding Backpacks and additional sporting equipment. 

 
The library worked to install a Freedom to Read mural sponsored by the Artemizia Foundation, 
with help from several community partners.  The library also created an entry for the BRATS pa-
rade on Saturday, October 28. 
 
Library staff have attended a number of conferences and trainings recently, and Library Man-
ager Jason Macoviak presented at the Association of Rural and Small Libraries conference in 
September. 
 
The Main Library has added a wonderful new mural by Bill Mead, and the city is working on im-
provements to the building.  The Copper Queen Library Annex is celebrating its fifth anniver-
sary, and has introduced a commemorative copper library card in honor of the occasion. 
 
Upcoming projects include a History of the Copper Queen Library book, an interactive art sta-
tion at the Annex in memory of Mary Jane Bank, and a digital studio for patrons.  
 
See the attached report for more info. 
 

 
Director’s Report:   
 
Amadee Ricketts was not able to attend, so Jennifer Davis shared updates from the Library Dis-
trict.  See attached repoty. 
 
 
Call to the public:  No members of the public attended. 
 
 
For the good of the order:  On behalf of Douglas, Abe mentioned that the library is thinking 
about ways to serve high school students from various kinds of schools, and reach out to Eng-
lish language learners. 
 

There was some discussion about liability concerns related to lending items through the Li-
brary of Things. 



 

 

 
The next official meeting date will be Wednesday, April 17, 2023.   
 
The group discussed amending the CLC bylaws to allow more flexibility in setting meeting dates 
to avoid conflicts like the one that kept attendance low at this meeting.  Bylaws changes must 
be proposed at one meeting and approved at the next, so the Council may hold a virtual meet-
ing to move this proposal forward.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:58 pm.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Amadee Ricketts (based on meeting notes provided by Jennifer Davis and handouts provided by 
the CLC members) 
































